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      Culcheth and Glazebury Parish Council   
   _________________________________________________________________________________________

Minutes of the Zoom Meeting held at 7.30pm on 9th February 2021
MEETING NUMBER 12

Present:

Councillor P Holmes (Chairman)



Councillors: B Alldred, K Bland, Mrs S Bland, Mrs J Grime, Mrs J Johnson, Mrs A Roberts, Mrs M Webber, F Allen, Mrs V Allen


5 members of the public



Clerk Tina Rogers-Smith
Census        Prior to the meeting this evening a Census update was given to Councillors by Peter Hanlon, who 
        is the Census Engagement Manager for Warrington and St Helens. The census is to take place on    

       21st March. Publicity begins this week. The Clerk will publish relevant information on the website.

Police Report 7.35-7.50
Summary for January 2021
PCSO Darren Samuel 6978 attended and gave his report via zoom. PC Paul Hancock was introduced and has started work in the area.
A varied but busy month for us although crime and ASB remain at a low level.

There have been many reports of COVID-19 breaches from the ward which have taken up much of our time. Some you may have heard of whilst others you will not. I would say a good 90% of these are unproved although do receive a Police Response. The most obvious were Culcheth Post Office who breached to allow several customers access so they could lock the door. Having discussed this with the Post Master he is taking this very seriously and has identified a training need for himself to address with his staff.

Reports of Off-road bikes on Crowe Wood were prevalent early in the month.

Regional flooding gave us massive issues across Cheshire this month with Croft receiving the word of it with a number of properties being breached with flood water. I was on duty and spent several hours on site enforcing road closures on both Smithy Brow and Dam Lane. Many thanks to Cllr Griffiths form Croft for all his hard work on Dam lane trying to keep the waters at bay for many hours in fast moving water. The exercise was not unlike trying to empty a cruise ship with a sieve.

The below stats outline incidents during January 01/01/21 – 31/01/21
Anti Social Behaviour   
Culcheth. - 5 incidents reported. Four from Withington Avenue. 3x Off road M/B. 1 Snowball.
Grandparent reporting out of control Grand daughter

Glazebury - None

Croft -One dog on dog attack no offences both animals okay.

Car doing donuts on youth centre carpark Registration passed and driver.
Burglary Dwellings
Culcheth 4x Attempts two no entry gained two nothing taken.  Croft: None.  Glazebury: None.
Burglary Others - No reports
Vehicle crime Nothing to report for any area. This is for both theft of and theft from vehicles.

PART 1 Opened at 7.55pm
12.1      Opening

12.1.1
Code of Conduct – Declaration of Interests


Cllr. Mrs Grime regards agenda item 12.6.3


12.1.2    Localism Act 2011 – Dispensations

            There had been no requests for dispensations.

12.2     To receive member’s apologies for unavoidable absence   none
12.3      Minutes of Meeting Number 11
Resolution 6/2021
That the minutes of the meeting held on 12th January 2021 be accepted as a true record. 

Agreed by all.

12.4      Matters Arising  
Included in 12.6       
12.5        Borough Councillors report for January 
Cllr Mrs Grimes reported that there has been no meeting held, and the next one will be on 1st March 2021.

WBC are preparing the budget. Councillors discussed this and it is confirmed that this will be a difficult year with costs resulting from Covid around £30 million but contributions from Central Government of only £15 million. Previous unrelated grants are now at zero. The increase is expected to be at the maximum amount allowed which is 4.8%.  A balanced budget must be presented. 
The library is to be refurbished.

12.6
To receive reports from Sub-Committees

12.6.1 Finance Sub-Committee

There has been no meeting this cycle.

Clerk to further follow up with the banks 
Cllr S Bland to list youth groups for clerk
12.6.2 Land & Environment Sub-Committee 


[i] Cllr Webber gave her report on the last meeting which was reviewed. 

[ii] Culcheth High School & Livewire – Cllr Mrs Allen had been unaware of the zoom meeting due to a problem with her emails. She has spoken to the school who are happy to work with the PC to see progress made. The Clerk has received no reply to requests for a meeting with Livewire. Cllr Allred confirmed that Cllr Matt smith is in contact with WBC seeking information about the agreement made at the time the Youth Centre was demolished and the school built.

[iii] Broadband A summary of the openreach meeting has been circulated by the Clerk. Cllr F Allen and Cllr N Partington of Croft raised questions at the meeting.  Enough vouchers have been committed to proceed. Ultrafast broadband infrastructure is being installed to most of the area. Completion is due at the end of June. There remain poor communication issues related to the whole process.

Clerk to again seek a meeting with Livewire

Clerk to liaise with Cllr Matt Smith
Resolution 7/2021
That the minutes of the meeting held on the 26th January 2021 be accepted as a true record.
Agreed by all.

12.6.3 Planning Working Group. 



Cllr. Mrs Grime left the meeting for this item of business.



[i] Cllr Johnson gave her report. Members noted applications and comments to be submitted. 
[ii]HS2 – currently measurements are being taken along the route by plane. Haydock point discussions continue. Omega 8 raises some concerns,
[iii] Flooding – a plan is needed going forward as the problems have been occurring for many years with no solutions in place. Recent problems include flooding at the bridge, the foul drainage system backed up and was not far from causing serious problems for householders. Highways maintenance including gully cleaning seems to be lacking.
[iv] Culcheth Sports Club the planning application submitted raised a number of issues. There is demand for pitch hire. Concerns about long term plans for a club with no constitution. Formally the Daten club. It used to be a social club. Fee increases made it impossible for some groups to continue. There will be an impact on a residential area. Parking problems will occur.  There used to be access to Shaw Street to the car park. 
Clerk to send letter to WBC, United Utilities, Environment Agency and the Railways
Clerk to request schedule of gully cleaning etc from WBC

Cllr Johnson to prepare a letter regarding Omega 8

Cllr Johnson to draft comments re 12.6.3 [iv] above

Planning comments to be submitted as agreed 
Resolution 8/2021
That the minutes of the meeting held on the 26th January 2021 be accepted as a true record.
Agreed by all.
12.7     Finance
12.7.1 Applications for Financial Assistance
All Saints Church have submitted a grant request for £500 towards the maintenance of the church grounds and graveyard.

Resolution 9/2021

That a grant of £500 be given to All Saints Church. Agreed by all.    
12.7.2 To approve Payment on Accounts Presented for January 2021
Resolution 10/2021
        That accounts totalling £4080.26 for January be approved for payment. Agreed by all.
12.8
Correspondence

Residents letters/emails 

Routine emails/letters

Clerk to respond referring to WBC where appropriate
12.9
 The Park

 The members of the public attending were invited to contribute to this item.


There is demand from the public for improvements to the play area, particularly from those with young   

  children. The PC have money in the budget. Provision needs to be looked at for all age groups including   

  adults. It may be good to have a ‘Friends of Culcheth Park’ group who may be able to apply for 
  additional funding.

12.10     Community Day


Given the ongoing Covid pandemic it was agreed by all, that regrettably this year the event could not go   

 ahead.
12.11      Chairman’s Communications
Actions from this evening’s meetings were agreed.
12.12   Date and Venue of Next Meeting is 7.30pm on 9th March 2021 via zoom

Confirmed.
Close 8.40
Public Forum
Thank you to residents joining this evening.

Residents raised:

Park- many residents are hoping for improvements soon.

Flooding - concerns about recent flooding including lack of gully cleaning etc
Livewire/Culcheth High – there is great demand for pitch hire with around 30 teams in the Culcheth area.

Planning Sports Club [note Cllr grimes left the meeting] – demand is acknowledged, but the big concern is parking and to query opening up the entrance to Shaw Street car park.

Actions in the minutes above.
 PART 2    None     
DATE :





SIGNATURE:
Page 1 of 1
9 February 2021- Meeting No 12

